
CEO change at Rydahls 
 
After 27 years at Rydahls I have decided to look for new challenges.  This means that Rydahls/OEM 
will change CEO later this year. 
 
I am incredibly proud and happy to have had the opportunity to represent 
Rydahls all these years, both as owner and as CEO after Rydahls sale till 
OEM 2015.  The experiences I have shared during this time with you, 
customers, colleagues and other partners, have given me fond memories that 
I will carry with me for the rest of my life.  I started my career at the end of 
the 80s and working at Rydahls has vastly exceeded all my expectations of 
what working life would be like.  It has been a fantastic time with a fantastic 
company! 
 
On the 15th of September I will work my last day at Rydahls, at that time 
there will be an interim CEO in place who will hold this position for the 
coming 12-24 month period. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Erik Rydahl 
 
New Business Area Manager for Spare Parts  
 
As a consequence of Erik Rydahl leaving the company, a new Business Area Manager for Spare Parts 
will be recruited this Spring.  Spare Parts has had strong growth and taken many important steps 
forward, where both our product offering has successively developed and digitalization has created 
new business.  The Business Area Manager’s task will be to lead the organization in continued growth 
and work closely with customers, suppliers and colleagues. 
 
New interim CEO 
 
From the 15th of September Johan Lyckow will take over the role of CEO for 
Rydahls for the following 12-24 month period.  Johan, who currently is CEO 
for Batteripoolen AB, will divide his time between Batteripoolen and Rydahls.  
Batteripoolen and Rydahls have a number of commonalities which means 
that there will be positive effects for both companies.  Johan has a solid 
background in industrial trade and is a competent leader which makes me 
confident in this solution. 
 
Jörgen Zahlin 
Board chairman Rydahls 
 
 

Erik Rydahl 

Johan Lyckow 


